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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I am very pleased to be able to share the news that Mr McNamara has 
been appointed to the position of Relieving Assistant Principal in a 
fulltime temporary capacity covering for Mrs Cronje who will be taking 
extended leave from the start of Term 2.  Mr McNamara has extensive 
experience as a member of our school executive and is highly regarded 
for the very professional manner in which he fulfils all the 
responsibilities associated with the role of Assistant Principal. I also 
take this opportunity to once again thank Mrs Cronje for her 
contribution to the ongoing development of our school through her 
part time Assistant Principal role and, on behalf of everyone in our 
school community, I wish her the best for her well-earned break from 
teaching. 
 

ANZAC Assembly and March 

On Wednesday of the first week back next term, students in all classes 
from Year 1 through to Year 6 will come together for a very special 
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Vision Statement 
 Rathmines Public School's vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure every student 

has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe, personalised and engaging learning 
environment which is free from all forms of discrimination.  

 
 Our vision is to educate students for life, to enable them to act with moral and ethical integrity, to foster their 

sense of wellbeing and to develop their personal values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and 
responsibility. 
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ANZAC Day Assembly in the school hall at 10am. During the assembly we will take time to honour all the 
men and women who have made sacrifices in order to preserve the peace and freedom we experience in 
Australia today. Our school captains will lead us through a reflection on the history of the ANZACs and the 
development of the ANZAC spirit which serves as a model for all children and adults. Traditionally, each 
class will lay a wreath of flowers as part of the ceremony. We ask, where possible, that children 
contribute flowers or foliage towards their class wreath. There will be some limited seating available for 
parents and carers who wish to join with us for this special celebration. 
 
Rathmines Public School has an excellent record of participation in the commemorative ANZAC 
celebrations held in our local communities. I extend an early invitation and encouragement for all children 
to make the effort to represent our school at one of the ANZAC Marches which will be held in Rathmines 
and Wangi on Sunday 25th April (first Sunday of Term 2). A special invitation is extended to all of our 
Kindergarten and Year 6 students to represent Rathmines Public in one of the ANZAC marches during 
their first and last years of primary education. This year the Rathmines march will commence at 12.45pm, 
whilst the Wangi march will commence at 10.00am. Those students participating in the Rathmines march 
should be dressed in full school uniform and meet me at Rathmines ANZAC Memorial near the Bowling 
Club at 12.15pm. Any students representing our school at the Wangi march should also be dressed in full 
school uniform and meet Mrs Seymour in front of Wangi Wangi Public School on the corner of Dobell 
Drive and Puna Street at 9.30am. 
 

Down Syndrome Awareness Day 
The members of our special education team have once again excelled in their efforts to help the students 
in our school gain an increased awareness of the special characteristics of the wonderful children in our 
three support classes. “Step UP for Down Syndrome” was the theme for our school’s celebration of 
World Down Syndrome Day on Friday of week eight. During the day class students participated in 
discussions and activities focusing on raising awareness of Down Syndrome, what makes us all unique, 
and how we can all help each other to feel included.  The children in all classes from Kinder to Year 6 
wholeheartedly supported the “Rock Your Socks” initiative linked to our celebrations. The idea behind 
this initiative is that all types, shapes, sizes of the same thing can be unique in their own way, and yet do 
the same thing. Children understand what socks are, how they look and what they are for, and children 
understand that no two socks are the same. On behalf of all the staff and students I thank the special 
education team for the time and effort they contributed to organising the day. 
 
2022 Kinder Enrolments 

The enrolment process for the Kindergarten class of 2022 will commence at the start of next term. I 
encourage any parents who wish to enrol a child in Kinder next year to contact the school office as soon as 
possible. As in past years there will be an opportunity for children to join the “Rathmines Rascals” and 
“Catalina Kids” programs which will run over the last four weeks of Term 2 and on Fridays in Term 3. I 
take this opportunity to highlight the fact that we will have a very limited capacity to accept out of zone 
enrolments from new families due to the large kinder intakes during the past three years and the 
associated limits on our classroom spaces. It will be particularly important for the school to be able to 
gauge an accurate picture of the demand for 2022 enrolments as early as possible in order to provide 
feedback to new families with out of zone applications.  
 

Sports News 

On behalf of all members of our school community I congratulate Talei (Year 6) on being selected in the 
Hunter PSSA Swimming team which competed at the NSW PSSA Swimming Championships in Sydney 

From the Principal cont’d  
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yesterday. Talei’s selection resulted from her strong performances at the 
Westlakes and Hunter PSSA swimming carnivals.  Talei is to be commended 
on swimming a personal best time in her 50 metre race at the regional 
carnival. 
 
Unfortunately the recent period of wet weather has prevented us from 
running our traditional cross country carnival this year. The tracks through 
Rathmines Park and also our school grounds were far too wet for running 
the carnival in the normal format and in an effort to finalise our 
representative squad for the Westlakes Cross Country Carnival at the start 
of next term we had to run the event purely as a selection trial and restrict 
participation to students who believed they would be in contention for 
selection in our school team. Congratulations are extended to the following 
age champions and students who have been selected to represent our 
school at the Westlakes Carnival which is scheduled to be held at 
Rathmines Park on Monday 26th April – 
  
Age champions: 

8/9 yrs Girl   Hope 10 yrs Girl Tianna T 11 yrs Girl Ruby 

8/9 yrs Boy  Ethan M  10 yrs Boy Levi E 11 yrs Boy Kaizen  

12/13 yrs Girl  Tayla K 12/13 yrs Boy  Dustin 

  

Cross Country representatives:  

Hope, Sophie M, Airlie, Liana S, Ethan M, Samuel D, Elwood, Oakley, Tianna 

T, Lexi, Ella T, Lilly O, Levi E, Matthew C, Logan F, Koen, Ruby, Chelsey T, 

Allora, Aurora, Kaizen, Jack D, Tiaki, Thomas R, Tayla K, Mackenzie, 

Makenna, Haylee T, Dustin, Alex McD, Kaiden S, Berrick. 

 

Miss Case and Mr McNamara are looking at the options for running an 
alternate cross country event which will focus on maximum participation 
by students in our four sports houses early next term. 
 
Easter Vacation 
School closes today for the Easter vacation and reopens for students on 
Tuesday 20th April. I offer best wishes to all staff students and families for a 
relaxing, safe and happy Easter break 
 
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Nick Walker 

 

From the Principal cont’d  

 

Any school notes that are 

sent home can also be found 

on the Skoolbag App.  On 

the home screen,  click on 

the Rathmines Public School 

link. 

On the next screen 

click on Notes Sent Home.  

You can then scroll through 

to find the information you 

need. 
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NAPLAN INFORMATION 
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NAPLAN INFORMATION Cont’d 
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OPPORTUNITY CLASS YEAR 5 2022  

Dear Parent/Carer, 

Opportunity classes cater for academically gifted and high potential students who may 
otherwise be without sufficient classmates at their own academic and social level. Suc-
cessful students will usually have to leave their current school to enrol in a school with an 
opportunity class for Years 5 and 6. 

Testing and assessment 

Applications for opportunity class placement are considered mainly on the combined 
results of the Opportunity Class Placement Test and school assessments. Students 
who wish to be considered for opportunity class placement will sit the Opportunity 
Class Placement Test on Wednesday 21 July 2021. 

How to apply 

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 5 opportunity class entry in 
2022, you need to apply between Tuesday 20 April 2021 and Friday 7 May 2021. You 
will need to access the online application at: https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-
schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5 . You must not use the 
child’s email address. 

If you do not have internet access, you could apply at a public library. If you have a 
disability that prevents you from using a computer, you can contact the Team for assis-
tance after Tuesday 20 April 2021. 

You must submit only ONE application for each student. 

Important – the school cannot apply on your behalf.  

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-5
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SCHOOL ATTENDANCE MATTERS! 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

DATE EVENT 

Thursday 1st April Easter Hat Parade  

Friday 2nd—Monday 19th April Student School Holidays 

Tuesday 20th April Students return for Term 2 

Wednesday 21st April ANZAC Day Assembly 

Friday 23rd April 9.15am Infants Assembly 

Monday 26th April 
 Zone Cross Country 

 1.00pm  Primary Assembly 

Tuesday 11th May NAPLAN begins 

Monday 17th May Rathmines Rascals playgroup begins for Kinder 2022 

 WEEK 1 

  

Tues 20th 

April 

P.Perham, M.Matthews,  

A.Greenwood 

Wed 21st 

April 

A.Greenwood, M.Breith, 

M.Jones 

Thurs 22nd 

April 

C.Brennan, A.Cruickshank, 

L.Faint, 

Fri 23rd 

April 

L.Faint, V.Olsen, A.Holt, 

A.Telfer, V.Ryan, T.Warner 

CANTEEN ROSTER 

 WEEK 2 

Mon 26th 

April 

G.Weston, S.Myers, 

A.Greenwood 

Tues 27th 

April 
L.Faint, K.Grant, B.Nicols 

Wed 28th 

April 

M.Breith, A.Greenwood, 

L.Morris, K.Shen 

Thurs 29th 

April 
L.Faint, M.Redgen, C.Linnan 

Fri 30th 

April 

J.Sharp, K.Betteridge, 

K.Jenkins, A.Telfer, 

L.Johnstone 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 
MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
8.30am—3.00pm 

Cash payments can be left in the payments 

slot after hours (right hand side of counter).  

EFTPOS only available before 3pm.   

KINDER  AND  YEAR  1  PARENTS 

Please pack spare undies and pants 
in your child’s bag.   

 

School supplies of spare clothing are very limited 
and if we have nothing suitable, we will need to 

contact you to bring a change of clothes to 
school. 

Thank you. 

For the safety and well-being of  

all our students, please ensure  

NO NUTS 

 OF ANY KIND 

are brought to school.  This 

includes any type of nut butter, 

chocolate nut spread like 

Nutella and any snack foods 

containing nuts. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not 

necessarily endorse the services or products 

which may be included in or attached to this 

newsletter and is in no way responsible for 

any issues arising from use of the services or 

products offered. No responsibility is accepted 

for errors or omissions. 



 11 

RATHMINES PUBLIC SCHOOL   Ph 4975 1229   Fax 4975 4239  Email rathmines-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

 


